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County Comptroller Robert E. Antonacci  
Releases Audit Report on the  

Town of Cicero Tax Receiver’s Office 
 
 
Syracuse, NY – In anticipation of the transition to a new tax receiver, former Cicero Tax Receiver 
Sharon Edick asked Onondaga County Comptroller Robert E. Antonacci to review internal controls, 
processes, and procedures relating to the Tax Receiver’s Office.  As part of the CSI:  Onondaga Tax 
Force, Comptroller Antonacci offered this assistance at no cost to the residents of Cicero.   
 
Comptroller Antonacci said, “We feel it is best whenever there is a change in an administration to 
have an audit done at that time.  We are very glad we could help Cicero and its Tax Receiver’s Office 
with this engagement.” 
 
Comptroller Antonacci went on to thank the Cicero Town Officials for their cooperation and 
professionalism.  “Cicero should be proud of their public servants, Former Tax Receiver Sharon Edick 
and Town Supervisor Mark Venesky, along with the rest of the town employees, are doing an 
excellent job,” concluded Antonacci. 
 
The report can be viewed at http://www.ongov.net/comptroller/documents/CiceroTaxReceiver5-
17.pdf.  
 
For further information regarding this release, contact Robert Antonacci II, CPA at (315) 435-2130. 
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James V. Maturo 
Deputy Comptroller/Accounting 

 
Thomas R. Schepp II 

Deputy Comptroller/Audit 
 

 
 
Robert E. Antonacci II, CPA 

Comptroller 
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